Mr. Jack Coulter, 2308 South Broadway, Pittsburg, Kansas.

Dear Jack:

I am very sorry that I was unable to see your game when you played in Lawrence, but the coach and principal of the Lawrence High School told me of your excellent playing.

I want to assure you that if you arrange to attend the University of Kansas you will be very welcome. We understand Clair Gillin wants to study medicine at the University, and it would be a fine thing for you two to go through college on athletic teams as you have in high school.

We have had Pittsburg boys on our teams before - James "Jake" Hill, who was a fine basketball player was on one of our early teams, and we would be glad to have some more boys from Pittsburg. Jimmy Hamilton several years ago was expecting to come to the University, but got shunted to the Teachers College. I believe Jimmy could have made a varsity "K" here at the University of Kansas.

We will be happy to hear from you if you are interested, and I assure you we will be pleased to help you in any possible way should you desire any help.

With all good wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH